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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To consider and approve the Council’s “Safer Events Policy” for use within the Borough. 

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – to help make peoples’ lives safer and healthier.

· Community Objectives – Ribble Valley will be an area with exceptional environment and quality of life for all; sustained by vital and vibrant market towns and villages acting as thriving service centres meeting the needs of residents, businesses and visitors; and

to protect and enhance the existing environmental quality of our area;

· Corporate Priorities -  None.

· Other Considerations – the approval of this protocol document is an important improvement to ensure a joined up multi agency approach to dealing with large outdoor events and ensuring their effective control within the Borough.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Following the introduction of the Licensing Act 2003 and the transfer of licensing responsibility to the Council in November 2005, a number of significant events took place during the summer of 2006, which highlighted the need for a multi agency approach to be established to deal with them in a consistent and uniform way.

2.2
In addition, the police had expressed concerns regarding the proliferation and growth of several Sunday markets being held along the A59 corridor and the lack of effective traffic management.

3
ISSUES

3.1
Following the success of the multi agency approach dealing with the organisation and operation of the Royal Lancashire Agricultural Show (RLAS) over the past five years, it was decided to adopt, formalise and update the process to deal with all large events being held within the Borough.

3.2
A document formalising the policy has been prepared over the past six months incorporating lessons learnt from last year and has been circulated to all parties concerned ( including the event organisers ) and has been amended accordingly.  The final draft of the document is attached as the Appendix to this report for your due consideration and approval.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – None.  (It is anticipated that the adoption of this protocol will improve the efficiency of dealing with future events and reduce resource required).

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – there are considered to be no technical, environmental or legal implications.

· Political and Reputation – The adoption of this protocol should improve inter agency working and understanding and thereby achieve a more transparent and consistent approach when dealing with large scale events, and reflect acknowledged good practice. 
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
 Note the report.

5.2
Approve the protocol for implementation within the Borough.

Director of Development Services 

For further information please ask for James Russell

, 01200 414466 or Chris Shuttleworth on 414510.
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